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NORTHROP GRUMMAN’S MARCH 18 COMMUNITY UPDATE 
POSTPONED TO APRIL 1 DUE TO CORONAVIRUS 

 

March 12, 2020 

Dear Fellow Resident, 

Northrop Grumman has postponed our March 18, 2020, community update at the 
Bethpage Community Center, 103 Grumman Rd. West, Bethpage, N.Y. 11714 until 
April 1. 

We made the decision based on guidance from the U.S. Centers for Disease Control, 
40 confirmed Coronavirus cases in Nassau County, and out of an abundance of caution 
for the health and well-being of our meeting attendees (many who are within the 
vulnerable age group). 

We have advised New York State Department of Environmental Control Project 
Manager Jason Pelton, New York State Department of Health Project Manager James 
Sullivan and Town of Oyster Bay officials of our decision. 

If NYSDOH and CDC guidance continues to recommend postponing large in-
person gatherings, we will host the meeting via WebEx. Those details will be 
forthcoming and will be posted to our web site. 

Northrop Grumman continues, as it has done for several decades, to work in close 
coordination with the U.S. Navy and federal, state and local environmental and health 
authorities to address legacy environmental conditions in the area. You can learn more 
about our project at www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage. 

Please contact me anytime at (516) 754-2645, (321) 361-2363 or via email at 
dianne.baumert‐moyik@ngc.com, if you have any questions. Thank you. 

Dianne Baumert-Moyik 
Senior Manager, Public Relations 
dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com 
p: 321 361 2363 | c: 516 754 2645 
2000 NASA Blvd W M/S K01020 
Melbourne, Fla 32904 
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